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CLUBS REPRESENTATIVES ELECTION 
 

Notice is hereby given for the election of two (2) student club members as Club Representatives to the YouX Clubs 
Committee for 2022/23 term. Clubs Committee members will be required to attend and participate in regularly 
scheduled Committee meetings (to be held at a mutually convenient time on the North Terrace Campus), be 
regularly available via email for Committee matters, and to assist with Clubs activities throughout the year as 
requested by Clubs Admin staff. 
 

Term of Office 
1 December 2022 – 30 November 2023 
 

Eligibility 
Please note the following from the YouX Rule Concerning Committees detailing eligibility requirements for 
nomination: 
 

 

‘5.3 Eligibility to nominate for clubs representative 
In order to nominate for and hold the position of clubs representative on the Clubs Committee, a 
person must: 

5.3.1   Be a Student; 
5.3.2   Be a member of at least one Registered Club; and 
5.3.3  Be nominated by the President (or equivalent) of at least one Registered Club. 
5.3.4   Be a Member of YouX.’ 

  
Nominations 
Nomination Period: 9am Monday 15th August 2022 and close 4pm Friday 19th August 2022.  
 

Nomination forms may be obtained by visiting the YouX website and completing the online nomination form.   
 

Nomination forms must be received by YouX by close of nominations to be eligible. 
 

Regarding the requirement that the club President (or equivalent) must make the nomination, please note that it is 
acceptable for a President to nominate themselves. If more valid nominations are received than the number of 
positions available, an election will be held to elect the Committee’s clubs representatives. 

Notice is hereby given that the Election, to elect the two Clubs Committee representatives for 2022/23, will be held 
from Monday 5th September 2022 to Friday 9th September 2022. 

Polling 

Polling will be open from 9:00am Monday 5th September and close 4:00pm Friday 9th September 2022 online. Each 
President of a registered club may cast one vote in the election.  The President may nominate a proxy to vote in 
their place; this may only be done by contacting the Clubs Returning Officer with a proxy request and completing 
the required documentation by no later than 4pm on Friday 26th August 2022. Proxies must be a current student or 
staff member of the University of Adelaide. 

Counting will occur immediately after conclusion of voting and provisional results will be declared before close of 
business that day.  Candidates will be invited to nominate scrutineers for the counting process. 

Provisional results will be formally provided to the YouX Board in a report following the election.  Please note that 
this election will only proceed should more than two eligible nominations be received. 

A club will need to have current registration with YouX at the time a nomination is received from a club member 
for that nomination to be eligible.  A club will need to have a current registration with the YouX on the day of the 
opening of polls for the President (or their proxy) to be eligible to cast a vote. 

If your club is not currently registered as of close of business on Friday 2nd September 2022, the President (or their 
proxy) will not be eligible to vote in this election. For more information regarding club eligibility please contact the 
clubs administrative staff via 8313 5760 or clubsadmin@auu.org.au. 

Any queries regarding the election or nominations may be addressed to the Clubs Returning Officer, at 
returningofficer@adelaide.edu.au. 
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